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Communication


If you need to contact me at all please do catch me on the gate in the morning, contact the school office or email me � HYPERLINK "mailto:head@puddletownfirst.dorset.sch.uk" ��head@puddletownfirst.dorset.sch.uk�





Diary Dates


  9 Feb – Break up


20 Feb – Return to school


27 Feb – Book Fair Week


  2 Mar – World Book Day


  2 Mar – FOPS – Books at bedtime


  3 Mar – World Book dress up day – details to follow


  3 Mar – Y4 Hooke Court meeting for parents


13 Mar – School nurse drop in session


14 Mar – Class R open afternoon


16 Mar – Year 3 open afternoon


17 Mar – Reports to parents


17 Mar – FOPS Dinner & Race Night


20 Mar – First Aid training Y3 & Y4


21-23 Mar – Parent/Teacher meetings


23 Mar – Y1 open afternoon


24 Mar – Comic Relief


3-5 Apr – Y4 at Hooke Court


  7 Apr – Break up


24 Apr – Return to school


9-10 May – Life Education Van


10 May – FOPS movie night


16 May – E Safety Parent Workshop


22 May – School nurse drop in session


23 May – New Year R parent meeting


26 May – Break Up








No doubt many of you will have either seen our new play trail or heard of your children’s adventures on it. We are very lucky to have such a fantastic resource for the children. This is down to the very generous donation from Constance Worsdell and her family. The money that they donated has enabled us to build the YR canopy, the playtrail and install the pond. It is a legacy that will benefit the children of our community for many years for which we are very grateful.


Please do not allow your children to use the playtrail afterschool as it must be supervised by a staff member of school.


School carpark


I have become aware recently of several parents either parking in the school carpark at drop off or collection time or walking with their children through it. The carpark is not a safe environment to walk with children due to the number of buses that use it. Neither does it have sufficient space for parent cars. Please do use the main path into school only. 


Home Reading


I am aware that this is a familiar theme but please do keep reading with your child!


We cannot overstate the absolute importance of reading and the need to promote reading at home. It is the ONE thing that will have the most impact on your child’s future outcomes. Please do read with and to your child, 5 or 10 minutes a day would be enough. You can also listen to your child or discuss the books they are reading; it WILL make a difference. 


It may be of interest to know that as a staff we looked at the children’s writing across the school recently. Looking at books, discussing and analysing attainment and progress. From this there was a direct correlation between the children showing the most progress and the children reading regularly at home. It was a powerful example of how school and home can make a strong partnership for the benefit of the children. There is advice on how to support home reading on our website.


Scooters


I am aware that some concerns have been raised regarding scooters at school following a mix up of identical scooters. Where there are issues �regarding scooters whilst the school will not arbitrate and make judgements can I ask that you discuss with me concerns as the current issue has caused upset to both parties. Please do be aware that whilst the school will lock the school gates etc to provide a secure place for scooters it cannot be responsible for them. We do advise that all scooters are named.

































































The Labyrinth Visit


We recently had a visit from the Labyrinth. This was an opportunity for the children to walk the Labyrinth, a labyrinth differs from a maze in that you follow a set path to its centre rather than search for a hidden path.


The theme for our labyrinth was to ‘walk a path of peace’ where the children were encouraged to journey to the centre of the Labyrinth and to spend a short time in its centre in quiet reflection, or prayer if they wanted. It was a fantastic opportunity for the children to take some ‘time out’ from the busy day to explore the importance of quiet reflection and mindfulness. There are photos of YR on the website.





 Not home learning…


 This is something you may wish to talk with your children about. I am always happy to hear your ideas though.


In the spirit of the labyrinth and reflection where would your ideal quiet place be?

















AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 


Dance Club.  Terri-Ann has very kindly agreed to continue with Dance Club on Tuesdays after school for children in Years 2, 3 and 4.  She will need help if the club is to go ahead.  If your child is interested, please return the attached form.


Football Club will re-start on Thursday 15 Sep with Terry Higson-Guy.  All children are welcome.  For more information please return the attached form.


Friday Seekers.  The Junior Church team will again be running their club on Fridays (starting next week—23 Sep) all children welcome.  If you would like more information please complete the         attached form.








